英语配套综合练习 八年级 · 上

听力原文

期中测试卷

第一题: 听句子,选出句子中所包含的信息。

- 1. There is a bank between the hospital and the school.
- My mother's favourite food is turkey.
- 3. Li Ming bought a map yesterday.
- 4. We will have an exam this Friday.
- It is 3:40 now. The second class will start in five minutes.

第二题: 听句子,选出该句的最佳 答语。

- 6. What would you like to do after school?
- 7. How does your father go to work?
- 8. Would you like to live in this neighbourhood?
- 9. Do you like playing football or basketball?
- 10. Happy Thanksgiving Day!

第三题: 听对话和问题, 选择正确 答案。

请听第一组对话,回答第11题。

W: Excuse me. Can you tell me the way to the post office?

M: Yes. Go down the street and turn left at the second crossing. The post office is between a bank and a bookstore.

Q11: Where does the woman want to go?

请听第二组对话,回答第12至15题。

M: Good morning, madam. What can I do for you?

W: Do you have any runners? I want to buy a pair for my niece.

M: Yes, what colour does she like best?

W: Blue.

M: Do you like this pair?

W: I do, but the colour is dark. Do

you have any lighter ones?

M: Yes. How about these?

W: Oh, they're really nice.

M: What size do you want?

W: Size 25.

M: These are Size 25. Here you are.

W: I'll take them. How much are they?

M: 120 yuan.

W: Here is the money.

M: Thank you, madam.

Q12: What colour did the woman want?

Q13: What size did she want?

Q14: How much were they?

Q15: Whom did the woman buy a pair of running shoes for?

第四题: 听短文和问题, 选择正确答案。

请听第一篇短文,回答第16至17题。

I'm Cindy. My day begins far too early. I get up at 7:30 — usually after a late night. This means that I really need my coffee in the morning. I catch a bus to work. It's not very far so I don't get a chance to sleep on the way to the store where I work. That's a pity because most mornings I really

need more sleep. I work from eight to five with a lunch break in between. When I get home, I'm very tired. I keep saying I will go to bed early, but I can seldom do that.

Q16: What time does Cindy get up?

Q17: What kind of drink does Cindy have in the morning?

请听第二篇短文,回答第18至20题。 Dear Mum,

How are you? I miss you very much. You have been away for 11 days. Now let me tell you something about my studies and life.

Every morning, Dad and I do morning exercises. Dad says that it is good for our health. Every evening I do my homework. On weekends I draw pictures and play the piano. It's hot here. I was ill several days ago, but I'm much better now. Please don't worry about me! Last Sunday, Dad and I went to the park. There were many beautiful flowers. I was very excited. I really had a lot of fun there. By the way, when will you come

back? Dad and I wish you to take care of yourself. Have a wonderful time in Canada!

Yours,

Jiajia

Q18: How long has Jiajia's mother been away?

Q19: What does Jiajia do every evening?

Q20: What's the weather like in Jiajia's city?

期末测试卷

第一题: 听句子,选出句子中所包含的信息。

- Could you lend your pen to me, please?
- The train can travel 480 kilometres per hour.
- 3. It's a quarter past three.
- 4. There is a post office near my house.
- We can't go for a walk because it is raining.
- 第二题: 听句子,选出该句的最佳 答语。
- 6. Kate, could you help me, please?
- 7. Thank you very much, Mr. Wang.
- 8. What subject are you good at?

- 9. Would you like some donuts, please?
- 10. When do they celebrate National Day?

第三题: 听对话和问题, 选择正确答案。

请听第一组对话,回答第11题。

W: What's your favourite subject, Li Lei?

M: My favourite subject is maths.

What about you, Jane?

W: I like Chinese a lot.

Q11: What is Jane's favourite subject? 请听第二组对话,回答第12至15题。

M: Have you heard the news, Betty?

W: What news, Daming?

M: Lingling and I are going to take an English course in LA this summer.

W: Oh, really? That's great! How long will you stay in LA?

M: About four weeks. It's a good chance to practice my English.

W: It sure is! But it's also quite expensive to stay in America for four weeks.

M: We are going in a group of 20.

And we'll all stay with different

families. So it won't cost so much.

W: Sounds great. When will you go?

M: Next Friday.

配套综合练习

W: I hope you have a good journey.

Q12: What are Lingling and Daming going to do in LA?

Q13: How long will Lingling and Daming stay in LA?

Q14: How many students are there in the group?

Q15: When will Lingling and Daming go to LA?

第四题: 听短文和问题, 选择正确答案。

请听第一篇短文,回答第16至17题。

Amily and Lucy are good friends. They are both Americans. They speak English well. Amily is good at Chinese. But Lucy isn't. She is good at singing. She often sings in the afternoon. They both come to school by bike. Sometimes they come to school by bus. Now they are walking in the street. It's a fine day for a walk. Q16: Where does Amily come from? Q17: How do they usually go to school?

请听第二篇短文,回答第18至20题。

Mr. Smith has a cat and her name is Kitty. Last week, Mr. Smith and his wife went to Paris by train for a holiday. Because Kitty couldn't stay at a hotel, Mr. Smith left her in a small village and asked one of their friends to look after her. When they came back from Paris, Mr. Smith drove his car to the village to get Kitty home. On the way back home, the cat was crying. Mr. Smith thought maybe Kitty didn't enjoy herself in the village, and she wanted to tell him something bad. So after they got home, Mr. Smith told his wife about this. After his wife heard it, she watched the cat for a long time. Then she said to him, "You are right, my dear. The cat really wanted to tell you something bad, because you have made a big mistake. This cat is not our cat Kitty. You have brought back a wrong cat!"

Q18: Who went to Paris for a holiday last week?

Q19: Why couldn't Kitty go to Paris?

Q20: How did Mr. Smith get Kitty home?

参考答案

Unit 1

Lesson 1 自我检测

- I. 1. first 2. excited 3. physics
 - 4. classmates 5. recent
- II. 1. C 2. A 3. B 4. B 5. B
- III. 1. C 2. E 3. A 4. B 5. D
- IV. 1. I don't know how to use this computer.
 - 2. What/How about going swimming?
 - 3. 昨天托尼把我介绍给了一个 美国女孩。
 - 4. 她是一个如此漂亮的女孩。
 - 5. 那是我们第一次去英国。

Lesson 2 自我检测

- I. 1. perform 2. glue 3. advised
 - 4. remember 5. agree
- II. 1. A 2. C 3. C 4. B 5. D
- III. 1. Let's write some sentences to describe this picture!
 - 2. The doctor advised me to drink

milk.

- 3. 我不同意他的意见。
- 4. 那由你决定。
- 5. 在那张照片上,他穿着传统 的服装。

IV. 1. C 2. A 3. D 4. A 5. D

Lesson 3 自我检测

- I. 1. Glad 2. pancakes 3. pizza
 - 4. lemons 5. hate
- II. 1. D 2. D 3. B 4. B 5. C
- III. 1. C 2. B 3. A 4. D 5. E
- IV. 1. another 2. doesn't; either
 - 3. get out of bed 4. hates to
 - 5. a little

Lesson 4 自我检测

- I. 1. copy 2. angrily 3. enemy
 - 4. following 5. gym
- II. 1. C 2. A 3. C 4. B 5. C
- III. 1. We should help each other.
 - 2. They went their own ways last week.
 - 3. We made a deal yesterday.

- 4. 你可以在夏天来英国。
- 5. 让我们感到惊讶的是,他伸出了手。
- IV. 1. B 2. C 3. C 4. A 5. B
 - 6. B 7. C 8. D 9. B 10. C

Lesson 5 自我检测

- I. 1. knowledgeable 2. patient
 - 3. encourages 4. discuss 5. piano
- II. 1. C 2. D 3. D 4. A 5. A
- III. 1. C 2. B 3. E 4. D 5. A
- IV. 1. C 2. D 3. A 4. B 5. D

Lesson 6 自我检测

- I. 1. One; the other 2. go to the movies
 - 3. local 4. introduce; to 5. pleasure
- II. 1. A 2. C 3. C 4. C 5. B
- III. 1. How long will 2. What was
 - 3. When will 4. hates to
 - 5. for her
- IV. 1. own food
 - 2. For forty-five minutes.
 - 3. At about four o'clock.
 - 4. Now I want to tell you something about my school life.
 - 5. 我们可以加入我们最喜欢的 俱乐部。

单元测试卷

- 1—5 ACDCB 6—10 DCCAD
- 11—15 CDAAB 16—20 ADCBC
- 21—25 BCADB 26—30 CCADC
- 31—35 CABCC
- 36. are the same as 37. Their eyes.
- 38. After school.
- 39. Japanese schools have many different after-school clubs for the students.
- 40. 每个学生都知道如何制作一些 东西。
- 41. But 42. me 43. second
- 44. the 45. carefully 46. discuss
- 47. friendly 48. got 49. classmates
- 50. Once
- 51. They are like two peas in a pod
- 52. She encouraged us to ask questions
- 53. Do you like your teacher
- 54. The new subject is interesting
- 55. What did you buy for your mother/
 What did your mother buy for you
- 56. 例文:

Hello, everyone! My name is Alan. I'm 13 years old. I look like my father. I like to wear blue or white clothes. I love English and Chinese. But I hate maths. I think it is very hard. After school I love to play football. But I hate to play the violin.

That's all. Thank you.

Unit 2

Lesson 7 自我检测

- I. 1. timetable 2. geography
 - 3. subject 4. painter/artist
 - 5. sometime
- II. 1. C 2. C 3. D 4. D 5. B
- III. 1. B 2. F 3. A 4. E 5. C
- IV. 1. I think he is good at drawing.
 - 2. The art teacher has taught us for three years.
 - 3. Don't be late for class!
 - 4. 今年我更擅长数学了。
 - 5. 我希望将来我会成为一名科 学家。

Lesson 8 自我检测

I. 1. except 2. physical 3. runners4. projects 5. tonight

- II. 1. A 2. D 3. D 4. D 5. C
- III. 1. to have 2. with
 - 3. Have; written 4. How soon
 - 5. lots of
- IV. 1. C 2. D 3. B 4. C 5. A

Lesson 9 自我检测

- I. 1. seems 2. cough 3. since
 - 4. because 5. Poor
- II. 1. B 2. A 3. D 4. C 5. B
- III. 1. G 2. E 3. B 4. C 5. F
- IV. 1. Li Ming doesn't like this book at all.
 - I haven't seen Danny since last Friday.
 - 3. My teacher asked me to rest at home yesterday.
 - 4. 你什么时间方便过来呢?
 - 5. 桑德拉生病三周了。

Lesson 10 自我检测

- I. 1. Suddenly 2. quarter 3. rushed
 - 4. shout 5. librarian
- II. 1. B 2. B 3. A 4. C 5. B
- III. 1. No swimming!
 - 2. Please get/arrive here on time.
 - 3. What's the time?/What time is it?

- 4. 咱们在 3:45 见面吧!
- 5. 比尔手里拿着一个篮球冲进 了体育馆。
- IV. 1. B 2. B 3. D 4. C 5. A
 - 6, C 7, D 8, B 9, C 10, B

Lesson 11 自我检测

- I. 1. southern 2. tourists
 - 3. Recently 4. beautiful 5. hope
- II. 1. B 2. B 3. C 4. B 5. C
- III. 1. B 2. C 3. D 4. A 5. E
- IV. 1. A 2. B 3. C 4. B 5. C

Lesson 12 自我检测

- I. 1. brought 2. discussion 3. Mine
 - 4. surprised 5. healthy
- II. 1. D 2. C 3. A 4. C 5. A
- III. 1. Finally, Lisa showed us some exercises.
 - 2. Let's talk about the magazine!
 - 3. 每个人都非常吃惊。
 - 4. 我已在中国待了三年了。
 - 5. 每个学生都有一支铅笔。
- IV. 1. collected garbage 2. China.
 - His mother made a living by washing clothes for others.
 - 4. "For me, education is the best

- gift," said Mwangi.
- 5. 在这所学校学习曾是这个贫 穷男孩的一个梦想。

单元测试卷

- 1—5 DDCAB 6—10 DCDDA
- 11—15 CADCB 16—20 ABBAB
- 21—25 BCDAD 26—30 BCBBC
- 31—35 DCDBB
- 36. learn many important things
- 37. Too easy. 38. Yes, they do.
- 39. Reading for pleasure is the easiest way to become a better reader in English.
- 40. 快乐阅读和学习不一样。
- 41. classes 42. When 43. building
- 44. and 45. geography 46. patient
- 47. spoken 48. sports 49. visiting
- 50, around
- 51. Danny showed me his recent photos
- 52. They will start at a quarter to seven
- 53. A child is standing beside the desk
- 54. Have you heard of the news

55. It is the best way to learn English 56. 例文:

My Favourite Subject

My favourite subject is English. Of all the subjects, I like English best because it's interesting and useful. I think it's important for us to learn it well. Sometimes I think it's hard to remember all the English words. It's very easy for us to forget the English words if we do not read them often. But our English teacher often says, "The best way to learn English well is to use it." Now I'm better at spoken and written English. It's easier for me to learn it well. And I'll try my best to learn it better.

Unit 3

Lesson 13 自我检测

- I. 1. celebrate 2. round 3. During
 4. delicious 5. wonder
- II. 1. A 2. D 3. C 4. C 5. C

- III. 1. E 2. B 3. D 4. A 5. C
- IV. 1. When 2. had a good time
 - 3. taught English 4. When is
 - 5. Thank you

Lesson 14 自我检测

- I. 1. past 2. birth 3. lively
 - 4. attend 5. touch
- II. 1. A 2. C 3. B 4. A 5. B
- III. 1. too; to 2. worries about
 - 3. How long 4. What; doing
 - 5. forget to
- IV. 1. B 2. A 3. D 4. B 5. A

Lesson 15 自我检测

- I. 1. style 2. tried 3. fit 4. size
 - 5. another
- II. 1. B 2. D 3. A 4. B 5. A
- III. 1. A 2. C 3. E 4. B 5. D
- IV. 1. What size do you want?
 - 2. Your shoes are the same colour as mine.
 - 3. I don't like moon cakes anyway.
 - 4. 我想给他买件礼物。
 - 5. 我认为他不能回答这个问题。

Lesson 16 自我检测

I. 1. turkey 2. meals 3. gathering

ベ 八年级・上

- 4. desserts 5. conversation
- II. 1. B 2. A 3. B 4. A 5. D
- III. 1. 她的笑容使每个人都感到宾 至如归。
 - 2. 在他的帮助下我完成了那个课题。
 - 3. I wish/hope to be your friend.
 - 4. Jenny stood up and said hi to her teacher.
 - 5. Thanks for supporting me.
- IV. 1. C 2. D 3. A 4. C 5. B
 - 6. C 7. A 8. D 9. B 10. B

Lesson 17 自我检测

- I. 1. send/post/mail 2. address
 - 3. stamp 4. top 5. post
- II. 1. B 2. C 3. C 4. D 5. C
- III. 1. C 2. E 3. B 4. A 5. D
- IV. 1. C 2. D 3. D 4. B 5. C

Lesson 18 自我检测

- I. 1. blew out 2. turn off
 - 3. in fashion 4. made a wish
 - 5. thought of
- II. 1. C 2. A 3. B 4. D 5. A
- III. 1. doesn't fit 2. posted; to
 - 3. Who; think of 4. likes; best

- 5. Who does; look
- IV. 1. inviting friends
 - 2. In late November.
 - 3. Turkey and pumpkin pie.
 - 4. Thanksgiving Day is a traditional festival in Canada and the U.S.
 - 5. 他们在那天不必上学,并且 有很多美味的食物吃。

单元测试卷

- 1—5 BCCDD 6—10 AAABA
- 11—15 ADBBD 16—20 ADDCD
- 21—25 ABDCB 26—30 ADCDB
- 31—35 CBCDD
- 36, send: to
- 37. Clothes, nappy, baby powder, towels, etc.
- 38. Yes, it is.
- 39. We here give you some different birthday present ideas.
- 40. 生日礼物是无言的爱。
- 41. Chinese 42. moon cakes
- 43. pleasure 44. August 45. for
- 46. because 47. celebrating
- 48. delicious 49. them 50. happily

- 51. I like blowing out the candles
- 52. What size does your daughter wear
- 53. He writes Li Ming's address on the top of the box
- 54. Do you have any other kinds
- 55. I will think of you when I wear it
- 56. 例文:

Wang Li's Birthday

Wang Li's birthday was on Mid-Autumn Day. He got a lot of presents from his parents and his friends. On Mid-Autumn Day he made two lanterns. One was big and the other was small. His father helped him to hang them up. His mother made moon cakes and a birthday cake for him. When he saw them, he was quite pleased. After supper, Wang Li held a lantern in his hand and went outside with his family. They watched the moon in the open air.

How happy he was on that

day!

Unit 4

Lesson 19 自我检测

- I. 1. neighbourhood 2. perfect
 - 3. bookstore 4. because
 - 5. completed
- II. 1. A 2. B 3. B 4. D 5. A
- III. 1. B 2. D 3. A 4. E 5. C
- IV. 1. Where is 2. because
 - 3. How many 4. Why did
 - 5. don't need

Lesson 20 自我检测

- I. 1. bakery 2. biscuits 3. past
 - 4. cross 5. bookstore
- II. 1. A 2. A 3. D 4. D 5. C
- III. 1. I don't want to be late for school.
 - 2. They usually take the school bus.
 - Because my mother was ill,
 I had to look after her./My
 mother was ill so I had to look
 after her.
 - 4. 他正站在街道拐弯处。
 - 5. 街上每天都有这么多小汽车。
- IV. 1. C 2. A 3. B 4. C 5. D

ベ 八年级・上

Lesson 21 自我检测

- I. 1. coffee 2. straight 3. cherry
 - 4. through 5. sidewalk
- II. 1. C 2. B 3. A 4. D 5. C
- III. 1. C 2. B 3. D 4. E 5. A
- IV. 1. way to 2. When did; arrive
 - 3. right at 4. Has; drunk
 - 5. didn't lose

Lesson 22 自我检测

- I. 1. pond 2. bank 3. freezes
 - 4. blocks 5. whole
- II. 1. B 2. D 3. A 4. C 5. B
- III. 1. We can play hockey on the ice.
 - 2. I often help my mother (to) do the housework
 - 3. 这本书有点儿贵。
 - 4. 那个池塘离我家很远。
 - 5. 这台电脑花了我 5000 元。
- IV. 1. B 2. C 3. A 4. C 5. D
 - 6. C 7. C 8. D 9. C 10. B

Lesson 23 自我检测

- I. 1. been 2. interviews 3. tailor
 - 4. sounds 5. enjoyable
- II. 1. C 2. A 3. B 4. D 5. A
- III. 1. D 2. A 3. C 4. E 5. B

IV. 1. A 2. A 3. D 4. D 5. C

Lesson 24 自我检测

- I. 1. flu 2. miles 3. fun 4. across
 - 5. Canadian
- II. 1. B 2. A 3. B 4. A 5. C
- III. 1. walks to 2. Why was
 - 3. It is; to 4. What did; do
 - 5. to me
- IV. 1. in front of
 - 2. At the foot of a hill.
 - 3. The college students.
 - 4. I'd like to tell you about my dream home.
 - 5. 他们能够照顾好病人。

单元测试卷

- 1—5 DBDDC 6—10 ADAAB
- 11—15 CAADD 16—20 BCCAB
- 21—25 CDCDB 26—30 ACBDB
- 31—35 ABCBC
- 36. round things 37. A music room.
- 38. Eyes.
- Everything in the "bubble house" is round.
- 40. 因为圆形的家更自然,人们在 里面感到快乐。

- 41. or 42. lucky 43. neighbourhood
- 44. through 45. Second 46. from
- 47. join 48. in 49. parties
- 50. colourful
- 51. Would vou like some chocolate
- 52. I got lost in the new neighbourhood
- 53. Is there a bakery near here
- 54. I interviewed an artist yesterday
- 55. Lily can't come today because she is ill
- 56. 例文:

My New Neighbourhood

My family moved to a new neighbourhood. The neighbourhood is very big. There are many trees and flowers in it. There is a lake with many fish in it. People can rest and play around it. There are many stores, such as a bookstore, a coffee shop, a tailor's shop and so on. A shopping centre is in the middle of the neighbourhood. People can buy all kinds of things here. The people here are very friendly. I have made many new

friends since I came here. I like playing with them.

I love my neighbourhood.

期中测试卷

- 1—5 BBACB 6—10 ABCCA
- 11—15 CBACC 16—20 CBCBC
- 21—25 DDBCB 26—30 ACCBA
- 31—35 ACCBB 36—40 ADCAD
- 41—45 DBACD 46—50 CABAD
- 51—55 BDDCA
- 56. a long life
- 57. Around the child's bed.
- 58. Coloured clothes.
- 59. There are different birthday traditions in different countries.
- 60. 过生日的孩子穿着新衣服来纪 念这个特别的时刻。
- 61. healthy 62. with 63. games
- 64. interesting 65. them 66. rivers
- 67. jumping 68. But 69. from
- 70. friends
- 71. Everyone went to the cinema except Danny
- 72. How much does the jacket cost

him

- 73. We have been friends since two years ago
- 74. Is it easy to write e-mails
- 75. Be careful when you cross the street

76. 例文:

Yesterday evening, I went out for a walk with my mother. On the road we met a foreigner. He asked me the way to the Century Hotel. I told him to walk along the road and turn left at the third turning, and then he could see the hotel. He thanked me very much for my help. I was happy that I could help him. Mother was also very proud of me and encouraged me to study English well.

Unit 5

Lesson 25 自我检测

- I. 1. future 2. scientist 3. engineer4. grow 5. might
- II. 1. D 2. D 3. B 4. C 5. B

八年级·上

IV. 1. Mr. Zhang gave a very good talk to us yesterday.

III. 1. B 2. D 3. C 4. A 5. E

- 2. I might be an engineer when I grow up.
- 3. Li Ming is good at talking to people.
- 4. 我不知道。
- 5. 我们每个人都会有一个美好的未来。

Lesson 26 自我检测

- I. 1. pilot 2. a fear of heights
 - 3. experienced 4. take steps to
 - 5. pages
- II. 1. B 2. D 3. B 4. D 5. C
- III. 1. didn't experience 2. a fear of
 - 3. What does; want 4. may be
 - 5. Why does; hope
- IV. 1. D 2. A 3. B 4. D 5. B

Lesson 27 自我检测

- I. 1. advice 2. choose 3. future
 - 4. carefully 5. Wish
- II. 1. B 2. C 3. B 4. C 5. C
- III. 1. E 2. B 3. A 4. C 5. D
- IV. 1. Wish you a wonderful future.

- 2. Big is the opposite of small.
- 3. That's very good advice.
- 4. 咱们与孩子们一起玩吧。
- 5. 当他数到十七时,他停止数 数。

Lesson 28 自我检测

- I. 1. needs 2. manager
 - 3. to become 4. classes
 - 5. biggest
- II. 1. B 2. B 3. C 4. A 5. C
- III. 1. Our English teacher often encourages us to study hard.
 - 2. We will make our company stronger.
 - 3. 他父亲给了他一些关于如何 经营生意的建议。
 - 4. 布莱恩带领了那个团队,而 且他们在两小时内完成了那 项任务。
 - 5. 迈克肯定来。
- IV. 1. A 2. D 3. B 4. D 5. C
 - 6. C 7. A 8. A 9. D 10. B

Lesson 29 自我检测

I. 1. strict 2. punishes 3. encourages4. artist 5. choice

- II. 1. D 2. C 3. D 4. C 5. A
- III. 1. B 2. E 3. C 4. A 5. D
- IV. 1. C 2. A 3. B 4. D 5. B

Lesson 30 自我检测

- I. 1. older 2. actor 3. wise
 - 4. someday 5. famous
- II. 1. A 2. B 3. A 4. B 5. A
- III. 1. Who does; like
 - 2. When are you; be
 - 3. wouldn't like to be
 - 4. gives people advice
 - 5. Will you; be my
- IV. 1. make friends with them
 - 2. He wishes to have a pair of wings.
 - 3. An American family.
 - 4. But Jack's dream is different from others'.
 - 5. 所以这个男孩有极好的想象 力和独特的梦想。

单元测试卷

- 1—5 DACCD 6—10 CCDBC
- 11—15 DACBA 16—20 BCABD
- 21—25 ABCDD 26—30 DBADC
- 31—35 CDBDD

八年级・上

- 36, meet each other for fun
- 37. Robots. 38. At home.
- 39. In the future, our life will be very different.
- 40. 人们能活得更长、更健康。
- 41. policewoman 42. told
- 43. tasks 44. my 45. dreaming
- 46. but 47. with 48. fear
- 49. working 50. sure
- 51. Would you like to be an airplane pilot
- 52. He is much taller this year
- 53. The rain stopped us going out
- 54. Does Jenny have a fear of heights
- 55. What does Danny want to be when he is older
- 56. 例文:

My Future

Everyone has his or her plan for the future. So do I. I want to be a doctor when I grow up. If I'm a doctor, I'll help and look after my patients. No matter how hard the job is, I won't give it up. However, it is not easy to be

a good doctor. I must work hard now.

I also hope to have a happy family in the future. I will play with my children after work every day. I believe that my job and family will make me happy.

Unit 6

Lesson 31 自我检测

- I. 1. Britain 2. hometown
 - 3. seldom 4. slow 5. rapid
- II. 1. B 2. A 3. B 4. B 5. A
- III. 1. C 2. A 3. E 4. D 5. B
- IV. 1. go; by bus 2. go; on foot
 - 3. What is Jenny's
 - 4. How often 5. How can you

Lesson 32 自我检测

- I. 1. wheels 2. passengers
 - 3. station 4. speed 5. most
- II. 1. D 2. B 3. C 4. B 5. B
- III. 1. Tom was born in London.
 - 2. The students are getting on the school bus.
 - 3. 这个故事发生在19世纪80

年代。

- 4. 汽车正以每小时 70 千米的速度行驶着。
- 5. 对乘客们来说,上下火车更容易了。
- IV. 1. C 2. D 3. D 4. B 5. B Lesson 33 自我检测
- I. 1. wings 2. pull 3. machines
 - 4. imagine 5. environment
- II. 1. C 2. D 3. A 4. B 5. C
- III. 1. D 2. B 3. E 4. A 5. C
- IV. 1. was able to 2. filled with
 - 3. How did; go 4. wasn't; or
 - 5. When did; begin

Lesson 34 自我检测

- I. 1. fuel 2. oil 3. invention
 - 4. presentation
 - 5. Probably/Maybe/Perhaps
- II. 1. B 2. C 3. B 4. A 5. C
- III. 1. Last night, I stayed up late to watch TV.
 - Danny thought of a good idea on his way home.
 - 3. 詹妮喜欢坐在公共汽车的前 面。

- 4. 他穿上外套出去了。
- 5. 要成为一名作家, 你需要很好的想象力。
- IV. 1. A 2. D 3. D 4. B 5. C
 - 6. B 7. C 8. D 9. A 10. C

Lesson 35 自我检测

- I. 1. form 2. hoverboard 3. like
 - 4. allows 5. smooth
- II. 1. B 2. B 3. C 4. B 5. C
- III. 1. C 2. A 3. E 4. B 5. D
- IV. 1. D 2. C 3. C 4. C 5. B

Lesson 36 自我检测

- I. 1. than 2. sounds like
 - 3. more than 4. energy 5. power
- II. 1. A 2. A 3. B 4. A 5. C
- III. 1. more than
 - 2. much cleaner than
 - 3. haven't; yet
 - 4. Does; have any 5. How can
- IV. 1. a paper bag 2. White belts.
 - 3. About two hours.
 - Last summer I took my first airplane flight from Qingdao to Xi'an.
 - 5. 它们(河流)在阳光下很耀眼。

单元测试卷

- 1—5 BDDDB 6—10 CBDDD
- 11—15 ABDAB 16—20 DABCD
- 21—25 AACBA 26—30 AACDC
- 31—35 ADBCB
- 36. many safety checks
- 37. About 20.
- 38. 2 hours and 30 minutes.
- Trains are a good form of public transportation in Britain.
- 40. 除此之外,伦敦人认为乘坐火 车是陆上最安全的旅行方式之 一。
- 41. Ninth 42. on 43. kilometres
- 44. takes 45. me 46. walking
- 47. because 48. a/the 49. through
- 50. better
- 51. I love to take a train to other places
- 52. I can go anywhere on foot
- 53. I would like to present my invention to you
- 54. What is your favourite type of transportation
- 55. The roads are full of cars

56. 例文:

My family are going on a trip to Qingdao this weekend. How do we get there? Taking a plane is the fastest way to get there, but the plane ticket is very expensive. We can also go there by ship. On the way, we can enjoy the beautiful sea. But it takes too much time. I think the best way to get there is to take a train. It's cheaper to take a train than to take a plane. And we'll feel safe and comfortable on it. I'm sure the journey on the train will be a lot fun.

Unit 7

Lesson 37 自我检测

- I. 1. hobby 2. gardening 3. spare4. collecting 5. kinds
- II. 1. B 2. C 3. D 4. A 5. C
- III. 1. E 2. C 3. A 4. D 5. B
- IV. 1. What does; like 2. free time
 - 3. What's your 4. Does; like

5. one

Lesson 38 自我检测

- I. 1. confidence 2. postcards
- 3. outdoor 4. saying 5. collect
- II. 1. B 2. A 3. A 4. C 5. D
- III. 1. There are many sayings about hobbies.
 - 2. There are many different types of hobbies.
 - 3. 许多人喜欢户外活动。
 - 4. 爱好可以树立你的自信,并使你的生活丰富多彩。
 - 人们通常从小就开始了他们的爱好,但开始一种爱好什么时候也为时不晚。
- IV. 1. B 2. B 3. D 4. C 5. A

Lesson 39 自我检测

- I. 1. African 2. huge 3. cows
 - 4. hens 5. anymore
- II. 1. A 2. A 3. B 4. C 5. C
- III. 1. D 2. A 3. G 4. B 5. F
- IV. 1. showed; to 2. Where did; learn
 - 3. Thanks a lot/Thanks very much
 - 4. What did: tell
 - 5. American boy

Lesson 40 自我检测

- I. 1. adult 2. broken 3. challenging
 - 4. landed 5. launch
- II. 1. C 2. C 3. D 4. B 5. A
- III. 1. My model rockets are made of wood and cardboard.
 - I began to launch model rockets two years ago.
 - 3. 它们其中之一是我自己建造的。
 - 4. 一些成员像我一样年轻。
 - 5. 建造和发射火箭是有趣的事。
- IV. 1. A 2. D 3. C 4. B 5. C
 - 6. A 7. C 8. B 9. D 10. A

Lesson 41 自我检测

- I. 1. spare 2. common 3. singer
 - 4. concerts 5. performances
- II. 1. B 2. A 3. B 4. A 5. D
- III. 1. C 2. E 3. D 4. A 5. B
- IV. 1. A 2. D 3. C 4. B 5. A

Lesson 42 自我检测

- I. 1. real 2. fresh 3. daily
 - 4. enjoyable 5. supported
- II. 1. B 2. B 3. D 4. B 5. B
- III. 1. Would you like to join a

gardening club?

- 2. Please write back to me soon.
- 3. 人人都可以参加园艺活动。
- 4. 请把你女儿带到我们学校来。
- 5. 我喜欢集邮,我妹妹也一样。
- IV. 1. write down 2. It was boring.
 - 3. A great writer.
 - 4. Writing is my favourite hobby.
 - 5. 写作帮我树立了信心。

单元测试卷

- 1—5 BBCCB 6—10 ADBAD
- 11—15 BDADD 16—20 ACBAB
- 21—25 CDBCB 26—30 BCADC
- 31-35 DACBA
- 36. a chess set 37. His mum.
- 38. Because he wants to buy a chess computer.
- Here is Sam's description of his hobby.
- 40. 学习这些规则需花费约一天的时间。
- 41. watching 42. reasons
- 43. colourful 44. to 45. an
- 46. showing 47. ideas 48. Finally

49. dream 50. future

八年级・上

- 51. Gardening is an enjoyable hobby
- 52. Two other students show their stamp collections
- 53. He will send me a photo of the Great Wall
- 54. What do you do with your books
- 55. He took up his first hobby in 2002 56. 例文:

Do you have a hobby? A hobby is just something you like to do. It's not something you need to do. It's fun. It can make your life interesting. My classmate Li Lei's hobby is collecting stamps. He has collected a lot of stamps. Liu Xue is my classmate, too. Her hobby is drawing. She has drawn many wonderful pictures and we all like them very much. My hobby is gardening. I have grown many flowers. They are very beautiful. Do you like them? Can you tell me what your hobby is?

Unit 8

Lesson 43 自我检测

- I. 1. person 2. unique 3. personal4. supposed 5. ourselves
- II. 1. B 2. D 3. A 4. C 5. C
- III. 1. C 2. E 3. B 4. D 5. A
- IV. 1. You are supposed to help him write a report.
 - 2. No problem!
 - 3. "非常感谢你帮助我。" "不 用谢。"
 - 4. 你能描述一下你看到的那个 人吗?
 - 5. 那个妇女写了一个关于她自 己的故事。

Lesson 44 自我检测

- I. 1. Playing 2. youngest 3. players
 - 4. lost 5. won
- II. 1. A 2. B 3. C 4. D 5. A
- III. 1. When; born
 - 2. Nobody else comes
 - 3. passed; to me
 - 4. three and a half
 - 5. How long have

IV. 1. C 2. B 3. A 4. B 5. C

Lesson 45 自我检测

- I. 1. smart 2. average 3. mistakes4. stupid 5. impossible
- II. 1. A 2. A 3. D 4. C 5. B
- III. 1. B 2. E 3. A 4. C 5. D
- IV. 1. Nobody is perfect in this world.
 - 2. We all have our strong points and weak points.
 - 3. 除英语外,我所有的科目成绩一般。
 - 4. 你喜欢自己的哪些方面?
 - 5. 重要的事情是要从你的错误 中学习。

Lesson 46 自我检测

- I. 1. herself 2. voice 3. program
 - 4. excellent 5. heart
- II. 1. D 2. C 3. C 4. A 5. C
- III. 1. She stood on the stage and began to sing.
 - 2. Her teacher encourages her to take part in the talent show.
 - 3. 将来有一天你会成为一名真 正的歌唱家。
 - 4. 相信你自己! 你会通过考试

的。

- 5. 当我走出车站的时候,我看见我的朋友们在向我挥手。
- IV. 1. C 2. D 3. B 4. A 5. C 6. A 7. B 8. C 9. D 10. B

Lesson 47 自我检测

- I. 1. failed 2. give up 3. to study4. accepted 5. Award
- II. 1. C 2. D 3. B 4. D 5. A
- III. 1. C 2. E 3. D 4. B 5. A
- IV. 1. B 2. D 3. C 4. B 5. D

Lesson 48 自我检测

- I. 1. more confident 2. do better
 - 3. grow up 4. go to college
 - 5. in class
- II. 1. D 2. C 3. A 4. D 5. A
- III. 1. My friends often encourage me to be confident.
 - 2. She is one of the best singers in our class.
 - 3. 我爸爸告诉我熟能生巧。
 - 4. 在全班同学面前发言我感到 害羞。
 - 5. 我说英语的时候经常出错。
- IV. 1. pay no attention to

- A girl who liked to point out her shortcomings.
- 3. He refused to take it.
- 4. For some advice you will treasure all your life!
- 5. 在生活中我们经常会遇到一些麻烦并经常去向别人寻求 建议。

单元测试卷

八年级・上

- 1—5 DABAA 6—10 ACDCA 11—15 ACBAD 16—20 CBACA 21—25 BCDBB 26—30 DDBBA 31—35 ACCDD
- 36. pass the test 37. An astronaut.
- 38. Because the experiments needed a very old astronaut and Parker was the only old man in the whole world who was trained to fly in a rocket.
- 39. So even if our plans don't work out in the way we hope, we should always be prepared.
- 40. 在科学的帮助下,帕克发现自己在太空中飞行。
- 41. around 42. carefully 43. if

- 44. different 45. happiness 46. me
- 47. wearing 48. another 49. most
- 50. it
- 51. I need your help with my English
- 52. Nobody else in my school comes from Greece
- 53. Confidence makes him unique
- 54. What are your personal strengths
- 55. I would like to go to college someday
- 56. 例文:

Dear Wang Peng,

I know what's happening to you.

Don't worry too much about it. Be confident of yourself. You can think of it as a good chance. You should get everything ready before speaking. For example, you should decide what you want to speak, and why you want to say so. You can search the Internet to find some useful information. You can also ask the teacher for some advice. What's more, you'd better practice it again and again in front of your friends first. I'm sure you can do

it well. Good luck!

Yours,

Li Hua

期末测试卷

- 1—5 CBCCB 6—10 BAABA
- 11—15 ACACB 16—20 BAACB
- 21—25 DCCAA 26—30 CDBDD
- 31—35 BCBCB 36—40 ABBDB
- 41—45 CBADB 46—50 DCBAD
- 51—55 ACADB
- 56. tired but completely relaxed
- 57. 5/Five.
- 58. Give yourself praise for the good things you've done.
- 59. Here are some suggestions to help you to be more confident.
- 60. 强壮的体魄有助于使你充满自 信。
- 61. on 62. because 63. worse
- 64. glasses 65. but 66. slowly
- 67. listened 68. third 69. friend's
- 70. herself
- 71. Are you feeling better
- 72. Can I take a train to Beijing

- 73. You should always believe in yourself
- 74. She might be a teacher when she grows up
- 75. I lent my MP5 to Sam yesterday/ Yesterday I lent my MP5 to Sam 76. 例文:

My pen pal, Mike, will come to our school to study next month. He is an American. He is fifteen. There are three people in his family. His father is an engineer, and his mother is a teacher. He is outgoing and he likes to help others. In his free time, he likes listening to pop music and playing basketball. His parents and classmates all think he is a lovely boy. He wants to learn Chinese, and he loves Chinese food. That's the reason why he will come to China. I hope you can make friends with him.